 Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

February 22, 2019
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, February 22, 2019 and was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



    
         Erik Hume, Chair
     Ronald Rouse  

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), William Leonard (SARAA Board), Keith Chase (SARAA Board), Stephen Libhart (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Delta Development Guests:   Leroy Zimmerman, Phillip Sanchez, Eric Clancy, Rebecca Burk
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the January 25, 2019 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development:

Airport Drive:  Mr. Sanchez reported that the actual bid plus construction management costs total $4,095,000 for the Airport Drive Project.  The total secured funding is $2,382,548.  Pending funding for this project includes 1) the 2018 Penn DOT MTF Resubmittal, and 2) the 2018 PennDOT Aviation Bureau Capital Budget which was submitted on September 28, 2018 for $1,445,944.

Air Cargo Expansion at HIA:  The project scope includes the demolition of buildings, realignment of Access Road, Air Cargo Terminal and building.  This is approximately a $33 million dollar total project.  Pending funding for this project include l) Redevelopment Assistance Capital Program (RACP), grant request of $2 million submitted on January 31, 2019; and 2) Multimodal Transportation Fund (CFA), request for $3.0 million resubmitted in November 2018.
Emergency Apparatus at HIA:  The Local Share application grant request is $207,822 (submitted on September 4, 2018).

Airport Gaming:  Delta is reviewing regulations and developing strategy for HIA.

Project Funding Activity Summary:  

Total Submitted:  $28,815,162

Awarded:  $3,737,020

Pending:  $5,760,046

Not Selected: $12,754,644

Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that January passengers totaled 98,531, which was the fourth busiest January ever and the best since January 2005.  Total passengers for January were 6.4% ahead of budget, and 11.2% ahead of January 2018.  Every airline was up in January except United Airlines, due to their reduction in capacity from December through February.  January was the 10th consecutive month of year-over-year growth and the 17th out of the last 25.   January Departing Load Factor was 10% better that 2018.   Landed weight for January was 97 million pounds, up 12.2% vs. budget, and up 3.1% vs. January 2018.  January MDT operations are down 5% vs. January 2018.  CXY operations are up .9% vs. one year ago.   
Marketing Study:  A study is being done to better define the market and build a better profile.  The study includes what industries are driving air traffic. 
Airline Conference: Mr. Edwards and Mr. Miller attended an airline conference in Quebec on February 11th through February 14th.  They met with seven airlines and five airports.
2019 Hurricane Awareness Tour:  On Tuesday, May 7th, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA)  is bringing their Hurricane Awareness Tour to HIA.  The purpose of the Tour is to raise awareness about the importance of the impacts of hurricanes and the dangers of being caught without a plan. They are bringing their USAF Reserve WC-130J Hurricane Hunter Aircraft and other static displays to HIA to explain and demonstrate how these aircraft are used in hurricane forecasting.  
Spring Break Charters:  The spring break charters to Las Cabos, Mexico are scheduled as follows:  


March 2nd at 6:00 a.m.


March 9th at 6:15 a.m. 
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
There are currently no active projects.

Rehabilitate Airport Drive:  A pre-construction meeting will be held on February 27th, 2019.
Replace Roof, Building 514: The manufacturer’s warrantee certificate has been received.

Parallel Taxiway Extension (FCRA):  A preconstruction meeting will be held on March 7th, 2019.
Expand Cargo Apron:  A pre-design meeting was held with AECOM on February 7th, 2019.  

Construct South Apron, Phase 3, (GRA):  A pre-design meeting was held with L.R. Kimball on February 1st, 2019.

Public Restroom Renovations:  The rebids for mechanical work were opened on October 30th, 2018.  The low bids were extended to March 5th, 2019.

Conversion of Euro Café:  This project is 90% completed.  Staff is currently waiting for the vending machines to arrive.

Rehabilitate Runway, Change Order 1, Phase 4, HIA:  
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve Change Order #1, as a final compensating change order, for the HIA Runway Rehabilitation Project, Phase 4, to increase the contract amount for Glenn O. Hawbaker, Inc. by $337,229.79 from $15,044,852.25 to $15,382,082.04.  The final compensating change order adjusts unit price quantities and adds pending changes to the contract value.  The costs associated with this change order are eligible grant costs.    
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Emergency Support Services, Well-Head Treatment, HIA:  
 Mr. Edwards reported that this is to amend the contract with Glace Associates to provide geotechnical investigation and structural design services in an amount not-to-exceed $12,750, without written authorization, for a new total contract amount of $44,660 in support of well head treatment to remediate elevated levels of PFOS and PFOA in HIA’s source water.  The additional geotechnical investigation and structural design effort are needed based upon Glace’s preliminary site assessment and evaluation of alternative concepts for construction of a temporary facility to house GAC equipment.  This work will be funded from the Engineering Department’s professional services budget line item. 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Restroom Renovations, Engineering Services, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to amend the contract with The Sheward Partnership to provide additional engineering services in an amount of $18,000 in support of the project to renovate restrooms at HIA for a new total contract amount of $70,360.   SARAA’s legal counsel made a determination that the project must be bid as a multi-prime project.  The change to a multi-prime bid format required complete reconfiguration of the bid documents.  These engineering costs will be charged to the restroom capital improvement project.

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
FIDS Replacement/Construction Administration Agreement:
Mr. Edwards reported this is to authorize the Executive Director to sign an agreement with Burns Engineering for construction administration services in an amount not-to-exceed $28,350 in support of the FIDS-replacement project.  The cost for construction administration services is not-to-exceed $18,360 with an additional $9,720 to increase the amount of onsite time to conduct inspections.  Funding for this agreement will be provided by the 2019 capital budget.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Purchase 2019 Shuttle Bus:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of one, 19-Passenger Shuttle Bus in the amount of $96,148 for transporting airport parking customers to and from the passenger terminal at HIA from the long-term parking lot.  The vehicle being replaced is described as a 2012 Ford 14-Passenger shuttle bus that has accrued in excess of 185,000 miles.  The proposed replacement vehicle is described as a 19-passenger Champion LF Transport.  Funding for this project was approved as part of the 2019 Capital Improvement Program and will be funded from the 2019 Renewal and Replacement Account.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Purchase 2019 Flatbed Maintenance Truck:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of one 2019/2020 Crew Cab Maintenance Truck with Flatbed Cargo Body and Snow Plow in the amount of $50,250 for year-round use by the HIA Grounds Maintenance and Facilities Departments.  The vehicle being replaced is described as a 2002 one-ton Crew Cab flatbed Maintenance Truck.  Funding for this project was approved as part of the 2019 Capital Improvement Program and will be funded from the 2019 Renewal and Replacement Account.  The vehicle is available for purchase via the PA-COSTARS Contract Program.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Purchase 2019 Maintenance Truck with Removable Cargo Bodies:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of one 2019/2020 Single-Cab Maintenance Truck with Removable Cargo Bodies and a Center Hinge Snow Plow in the amount of $82,297 for year-round use by the HIA Grounds Maintenance and Facilities Maintenance Departments.  The vehicle being replaced is described as a 2005 dump truck with snow plow.  Fundng for this project was approved as part of the 2019 Capital Improvement Program and will be funded from the 2019 Renewal and Replacement Account.  The vehicle is available for purchase via the PA-COSTARS Contract Program. 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval. 

Purchase 2019 Maintenance Truck with Snow Plow for Use by Republic Parking:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the purchase of one Crew-Cab Maintenance Truck with Snow Plow in the amount of $39,995 for year-round use at HIA by our Parking Contractor, Republic Parking Services.  The vehicle being replaced is described as a 1990 4X4 truck with service body and snow plow.  Funding for this project was approved as part of the 2019 Capital Improvement Program and will be funded from the 2019 Renewal and Replacement Account.  The vehicle is available for purchase via the PA-COSTARS Contract Program.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

PENRAC Short Term Ground Lease:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a Ground Lease Agreement between SARAA and PENRAC, LLC.  PENRAC would like to lease an additional 1.68 acres on a month-to-month basis.  They will use it for parking a surplus of vehicles.  The monthly rent will be $2,139.38.  They will need the property for at least two months.

There were no objections to forward this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.  
Kinsley Construction:

Mr. Edwards reported that is to approve an office lease for Building 208 between SARAA and Kinsley Construction, Inc.  They are requesting to lease approximately 692 square feet of office space in Building 208 beginning mid-March 2019 through December 31, 2019.  The office lease will be month-to-month with a thirty day termination notice from either party.  The office space will be used for PennDOT inspectors.  The monthly rent will be $692.00
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
GA Airports:
Funding Opportunities:  Staff is currently looking for funding opportunities for some of the projects at the GA airports mostly related to buildings, which are typically not eligible or are a very low priority for FAA funding.  
Potential Private Hangar Development at GRA:   There have been some preliminary discussions concerning potential private hangar development at GRA.  
Flight Schools:  There will be a meeting with one of the flight schools at CXY regarding the marketing of things to do at CXY.

Remote Air Traffic Control Tower:  Tim and Marshall recently went to Leesburg Executive Airport to go on a tour of their remote Air Traffic Control Tower. The company doing this is looking for other potential demonstration projects. Capital City Executive Airport is a potential site.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:25 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, March 20, 2019, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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